
 

 

 

  

 KEEPING OUR CONNECTIONS – UPDATE 7 

 

 

Thursday July 30 2020 

Dear Community, 

As we come to the end of Week 3 of Term 3, I would like to say “THANK YOU” to all of you, the members 

of our St. Paul’s ‘family’, for all your efforts & support, as we come to terms with & respond to the surge 

in COVID-19 cases throughout Greater Melbourne and particularly in the Brimbank Local Government 

Area! 

I would like to say a huge “THANK YOU” to our St. Paul’s staff team for their time & effort in taking on 

Remote Learning 2.0, developing Continuity of Learning Plans: Version 4 and delivering the learning in 

varied formats including hard copy format (workbooks & worksheets), in online format (Google Sites) & 

in live format (Google Meets). 

Together we continue to meet the unprecedented changes in our lives - at home, at school & at work - 

and we will come through this together. 

Your children continue to develop their independence, resilience & ability to cope with change and we 

should all be very proud of them. 

As parents, guardians & teachers, our role as the educators in the children’s lives has never been more 

challenging yet vital; they continue to look to us for guidance, support & motivation in learning in new & 

different ways. And we need to continue to do our best to be there for them - guiding, supporting & 

motivating them on their learning journey. 

To you our parents, guardians & grandparents, I again thank you for meeting the challenge of becoming 

teachers at home; you are doing an amazing job and it is wonderful for your children to see you as the 

educators you are in their lives. 
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To my staff team I again express my immense gratitude for going ‘over & above’ in their work, to ensure 

the children have remained connected to and interested in their learning. None of them could have ever 

had any understanding of or preparation for what remote learning would mean for them as members of 

our school staff team. 

Our homes, local communities, wider communities, national community and global community continue 

to be hugely impacted by COVID-19 – we are ‘not out of the woods’ yet!  With 723 cases notified across 

our state today and the tragedy of 19 deaths, this virus is deadly and it is everywhere; we have almost 700 

active cases in our local government area of Brimbank alone. Schools very close to us are closing, with 

positive cases reported amongst their students, staff & families – meaning that schools are not safe places 

to be for our children and for our staff members right now. Once again I ask you to reconsider the need 

to be sending your children to school. In asking you to reconsider I am doing so out of genuine concern 

for the health & safety of your children, your families and our staff team; that being said, I also want to 

reassure you that we are here for your children if you need to send them to school.  

What is happening in our Victorian community right now is a cause of ever increasing stress for all of us. I 

continue to remain hopeful that people will use their common sense and be considerate of others in how 

they go about their daily lives. It is becoming more & more evident that this virus does not limit itself to 

who it infects and we will be living with it for a long time to come. Let’s all live safely & sensibly! 

Please stay safe, look after yourself & your loved ones and listen to the advice that our local health experts 

are giving us. 

Denis. 

Denis J. Daly 

Principal  

 

 

  



 

 

SICK CHILDREN & COVID-19 TESTING 

If your child is unwell please do not send them to school. At this time of the year we can expect children 

to have coughs, sneezes, upset tummies & fevers; if your child has symptoms, no matter how small or 

mild, consider having them COVD tested and keep them at home until they are completely recovered.  

If your children, yourself or a family member who live in the your household,  go to the doctor or a testing 

site for a COVID-19 test, please remain at home and keep your children at home until you receive the test 

results. 

 

FACE MASKS MANDATORY ACROSS VICTORIA 

As face masks will be mandatory across Victoria from 11.59 pm Sunday night, July 2. No person 12 years 

old and over will be permitted on the school site without a mask. 

 

DROP OFF & PICK UP  

Drop off & pick up arrangements will continue as normal, with parents & guardians asked to remain in 

their vehicles.  Once you have parked your car, please direct your children to the closest crossing.  

BEFORE SCHOOL & AFTER SCHOOL CARE 

The OSHC (Before & After School Care) Program is continuing to operate as usual in the morning Monday 

to Friday and in the afternoon Monday to Thursday. Parents & guardians must register their children for 

the program by ringing Ms Sogna Tenace on 0450 451 909.  

 

  



 

 

Monday July 30 2020 

Dear Parents, Guardians and Carers, 

Re: Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD) 

Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with 

Disability (NCCD). The NCCD process requires schools to identify information already available in the school about 

supports provided to students with disability. These relate to legislative requirements under the Disability 

Discrimination Act 1992 and the Disability Standards for Education 2005, in line with the NCCD guidelines (2019).  

Information provided about students to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes: 

 year of schooling 

 category of disability: physical, cognitive, sensory or social/emotional 

 level of adjustment provided: support provided within quality differentiated teaching practice, supplementary, 

substantial or extensive. 

This information assists schools to: 

 formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability in schools  

 consider how they can strengthen the support of students with disability in schools 

 develop shared practices so that they can review their learning programs in order to improve educational 

outcomes for students with disability. 

The NCCD provides state and federal governments with the information they need to plan more broadly 

for the support of students with disability. 

The NCCD will have no direct impact on your child and your child will not be involved in any testing 

process. The school will provide data to the Australian Government in such a way that no individual 

student will be able to be identified – the privacy and confidentiality of all students is ensured. All 

information is protected by privacy laws that regulate the collection, storage and disclosure of personal 

information. To find out more about these matters, please refer to the Australian Government’s Privacy 

Policy (https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy). 

Further information about the NCCD can be found on the NCCD Portal (https://www.nccd.edu.au). 

If you have any questions about the NCCD, please contact the school.  

Kind regards 

Denis J. Daly 

Principal 
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